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November 4, 2018 

Thirty-First Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Bloomfield Hills, MI                                   

www.stowen.org                                                                                                    

                   248-626-0840 

You shall love the Lord your God with all 

your heart, with all your soul,… Mk 12:30 

CRONK’S CORNER 

Rev. James F. Cronk, Pastor                

with Joey  

sent a small community of devout people in Pittsburg into 

shock and mourning. But all of us, Jews and every man or 

woman of good will and tolerant acceptance, all over the 

country, and the world, were pierced by this violent reaction 

to the simple fact that these people were Jews. Nothing more.  

All those murdered were senior members of the community, 

the eldest age 97. How sad. How profoundly hideous that 

such deep seeded bigotry lives in our country. 

 

The slaughter of Jews also harks back to a different time and 

place, not here not us. But it happened and we all have to 

deal with that fact because it isn’t “fake news.” I wish it were.  

  

But the mass shooting of civilians has become, if certainly 

not acceptable, all too predictable and “normal.” These inci-

dents happen with crushing regularity. Bullets tear bodies to 

shreds, but far more, they tear away at loving relationships, 

they mock the sacredness of human life, they devalue the 

human person. Bullets and guns and the mass shooting in 

which they are used so indiscriminately mark us as a society 

obsessed with fear and cowardice. They are wonderfully 

efficient. They take away whatever or whoever bothers us, 

whether because of the color of their skin, the faith they 

profess, the political party they have joined or any of a 

number of things that drive people just nuts enough to        

forget how fragile yet precious each one of us is. 

 

Not acceptable. Not normal. Not American. And certainly 

not the way of Christ. 

          Padre 

O 

ur nation has been through a couple of rough weeks. 

Tragic and sad, really. In these days of political          

turmoil with the midterm election just a couple of days 

away, the rarely serious, often ludicrous, only occasionally 

truthful ads for this candidate or that were dominant in the 

airwaves. First there was the rash of bombs that were sent to 

Democratic critics of the president. Fortunately none of 

them exploded and no physical harm was done. The perpe-

trator was apprehended. So everything was good, right? Not 

exactly. Political discourse has grown more crude, negative, 

demeaning and less truthful in recent years. You might be 

tempted to say that such a state of affairs is normal just       

before an election, but this has been different, in tone and in 

deviation from the obvious and observable. And when a  

crazy, deluded individual wants to blow people up because 

he doesn’t like the policies of the other party, we are in a 

different country, in a different time; it’s more like the last 

years of Tsarist Russia. Tossing bombs was a means of          

expressing opposition in those days and it didn’t lead to any-

thing good at all. The revolution of 1905, the spring of 1917 

and the Bolshevik Revolution of October 1917. Then 70 

years of Communist chaos. 

 

That’s not how things work in our country. Political life is 

supposed to be rough and tumble, but that’s usually seen as 

a test for the potential office holder. It shows character and 

fortitude. But mailing bombs isn’t the American way. We 

have the ballot box and that’s the means through which we 

express our feelings about anyone who would assume the 

role of a leader in our system. No, what happened two weeks 

ago was not normal, not the American way. 

 

We were hardly over the shock of the mad bomber, when 

there was the mass shooting of members of Tree of Life 

Jewish congregation, gathered on a Saturday, the Jewish 

Sabbath. This senseless, violent, insane, homicidal prejudice 

VISION: We strive to be an open, welcoming and caring Catholic community of believers who are 

called to share, celebrate, renew and grow in faith, love of God and one another. We embrace Jesus 

by living His teachings and values and put our faith into action through service, tithing and outreach.  
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LITURGICAL  

COLOR: Green 

 

MASS INTENTIONS 

SCRIPTURE   

READINGS 

 

SCHEDULED ACTIVITIES 

SATURDAY 

November 3 

Mass of Remembrance 

Irene Dueweke and Rose Went 

25th & 10th anniversary of death. 

Mothers of John and Carol Dueweke 

Phil 1:18b-26 

Lk 14:1, 7-11 

4pm Reconciliation 

5pm Mass  

SUNDAY 

November 4 

 

 

 

 

 

November 4-10 

9am Intentions of Sacred Heart Major                 

           Seminarians. 

Req. by St. Owen Parishioners 

 

11am  Deceased members of the Cronk   

           and DeLisle families. 

Req. by James Cronk 

Dt 6:2-6 

Heb 7:23-28 

Mk 12:28b-34 

Coffee and donuts after both Masses 

9am Mass  

10am Religious Formation classes-Center 

11am Mass: Teen Liturgy 

12pm Faith-Sharing session-Conference Room 

12pm RCIA: first session-Center 

5:30pm YG Teen Leadership-Teen Room 

7pm YG Education meeting-Teen Room 

Youth Group’s Poinsettia & Wreath sale begins. 

MONDAY 

November 5 

Peter and Clara Miller 

80th anniversary of marriage. 

Req. by Bob and Sue Smith 

Phil 2:1-4 

Lk 14:12-14 

9am Mass 

7pm Religious Formation classes-Center 

7pm Faith-Sharing session-Conference Room 

TUESDAY 

November 6 

Fr. Cliff Ruskowski 

Req. by St. Owen Parishioners  

Phil 2:5-11 

Lk 14:15-24 

ELECTION DAY: Your vote counts. 

 

9am Mass 

7:30pm Faith-Sharing session-Conference Room 

WEDNESDAY 

November 7 

 Phil 2:12-18 

Lk 14:25-33 

9am Communion Service 

9:30am Knit/Crochet-Conference Room 

5pm Children choir rehearsal 

6pm Hand Bell Carillon rehearsal 

7pm Adult Chorale rehearsal 

THURSDAY 

November 8 

 

 Phil 3:3-8a 

Lk 15:1-10 

6:30am Men’s Bible Study-Center 

5pm bulletin deadline for 11/18. 

8pm AA-Center 

FRIDAY 

November 9 

 

Richard Boyd 

Req. by Joe and Peggy Pero 

Ez 47:1-2, 8-9, 12 

1 Cor 3:9c-11, 16-17 

Jn 2:13-22 

9am Mass 

10am Faith-Sharing session-Conference Room 

YG Mystery weekend departure 

SATURDAY 

November 10 

United States Veterans,  

    living and deceased. 

Phil 4:10-19 

Lk 16:9-15 

4pm Reconciliation 

5pm Mass  

SUNDAY 

November 11 

9am Shirley Senko 

Fifth anniversary of death. 

Req. by Carl Senko 

11am Intentions of John Pierce 

Celebrating his 90th birthday. 

Req. by Anne Pierce 

1 Kgs 17:10-16                   

Heb 9:24-28                          

Mk 12:38-44  

Veterans’ Day 

9am Mass  

10am Religious Formation classes-Center 

11am Mass 

12pm RCIA-Center 

2pm Singles Bridge-Center 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rev. James F. Cronk, Pastor 

248-626-0840     Ext. 1

 

Deacon Mike Von Ende          

248-855-1941 (home) 

Parish Office                                           

248-626-0840 

Office Admin, Judy Moenck  Ext. 6 

parishoffice@stowen.org 

 

Business Manager, 

Eva Ashor 

    

Ext. 3

 

eashor@stowen.org 

 

Youth Ministry, 

Mary Mills

  

Ext. 5 

248-932-5919 (home) ♦ stowenyouthgroup@gmail.com 

 

Music Minister, Bradley Lieto 

 Ext. 4

 

lietoba@gmail.com 

Parish Center ___________________________                                        

Religious Formation (PreK-8 and RCIA) 

Jarrod Dillon 626-2300    

dre@stowen.org  

 

Christian Service  

Karen Heuer 626-2320 

karen.heuer@stowen.org 

   

 

Parish Maintenance  

Alex Brown                                             626-2458 

Driving directions and Mass times:  

248-626-0840   Ext. 7 

ST. OWEN CATHOLIC CHURCH 

6869 Franklin Road ♦ Bloomfield Hills, MI 48301 ♦ www.stowen.org 

Mass Schedule  

Sunday                                 9am and 11am 

Weekday Mass M-T-F          9am                        

Communion Service W        

 

9am 

Saturday                         5pm 

Holiday                        10am 

                            

 

                                                      

 *************** 

Reconciliation 

Saturday                               4pm-4:30pm 

*************** 

THIS WEEK AT ST. OWEN 

YG 

Mystery 

Weekend 



November 4, 2018     Page 3 31st Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

 

       

      Rosemary Arnett 

Donna Kelly 

Tom Brennan 

Ethan Miller 

Joann Holden 

John Kevin Drumm 

Sawyer Ziegelman 

Lynn Tomlinson 

Katie Hanifin 

Jerry Alig 

Robert Jorgensen 

Joe Kirwin 

Del Marsh 

Nancy Fearon 

Ron Mazanka 

Mark Trafeli 

Janet Alarie 

Fr. Tim Babcock 

Nasreen Yaldo 

Irene Tochman 

Colleen Appel 

Bob Roth  

Sandra Saunders 

Paula Adams 

Joseph Varion 

Jennifer Roma 

Lilian Calati 

Bob Nightingale 

Russel Gagne 

Harry Samuel 

Randy Sax 

Will Dreisig 

Marian Hinton 

Diane Maraldo 

Pam Biglin 

Kenneth Roy 

Ray Winke 

Alfred Siefert 

Denise Valente 

Raymond Krisan 

Tom George 

Laurie Gack 

Baby Owen 

Veterans & Armed Services 

First Responders  

 

Prayer List: 

Call Judy at 248-626-0840 with 

changes and additions to this list. 

 

          ************ 

St. Owen Prayer Line: 

In need of prayer or special                 

intention?     

Call: Elaine   248-593-0372(H)  

                       248-825-7387 (C) 

Or Rita Lou 248-851-0595. 

If you have a special intention 

which you’d prefer remain                   

confidential, may we suggest you 

request prayers from the Prayer 

Line ministry.  

         

           

 

 

 

 

         

 Mass of Remembrance 

 Remember those buried from St. Owen. 

 

        Saturday,   November 3, 2018 

    Mass: 5:00 p.m. 

 

Joseph Babiarz, Sr. 

Robert Bartush 

Dorothy Brown 

Bruno Damioli 

Eloise Darnley 

Lorraine Davidson 

Phyllis  Dimitroff 

Donald Dimmer 

Marion Ferszt 

Martin Gabriel 

David Gottschalk 

John Keane 

Patricia Keefe 

Catherine McGrath 

Ernest Menyhart 

Kathryn Michalik 

Marvin  Mulligan 

John O'Neill 

Joyce Watters 

Paulette Winke 

Alice Zimmer 

PRAYER 

For All the Souls of the Dead 

 

O God, 

You willed that your only Begotten Son, 

Having conquered death, 

Should pass over into the realm of heaven. 

I pray that all your faithful 

Departed servants, 

Who have left this earthly life, 

May join your Son, our Lord Jesus Christ, 

And gaze eternally on you, 

Their Creator and Redeemer, in heaven. 

Amen 
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CHRISTIAN SERVICE 

With the arrival of November as the temperatures get colder and the leaves continue 

to fall, and with Thanksgiving and Christmas approaching, it is natural that our 

thoughts turn to family members and friends whom we have loved who are no longer 

with us. 

 

We just celebrated All Saints’ Day and All Souls’ Day this past week. All Saints’ Day gave us the opportunity to honor the multi-

tudes of Christians who are in heaven yet are not on the canonized saint list. But it also provides us the chance to reflect on just 

what holiness is. We all are called to holiness, not just priests and nuns and other religious. Holiness is not about what you do but 

with how much love you do it. Holiness is really sharing in God’s very nature, which is love… a really special kind of love that 

gives freely of itself to another, that even lays down its own priorities, interests, and very life, for another. This holiness is impos-

sible to achieve on our own. But God invites us into an intimate relationship with Him through Jesus. He takes up residence within 

us and makes it possible for us to love with His love. He pours out his grace on us so we can be like God. 

 

So does that mean spending all our time in church? No, it means doing daily, ordinary things with extraordinary love. Our Blessed 

Mother Mary, our greatest example of holiness, was a housewife and a mother. Jesus and his foster father, St. Joseph, apparently 

spent most of their lives doing manual labor. But when Mary did the wash, she did it for love. When Joseph built a table, he did it 

for love. So holiness is for every baptized person, regardless of age, career or marital status. In baptism, we are all reborn with the 

spiritual muscles necessary to get us across the finish line. Yet these muscles must be nourished and exercised if they are ever to 

develop and carry us the full distance. God provides the necessary nourishment in the Word of God and the Eucharist. And he 

sends us ample opportunities to exercise. Let’s not be couch potatoes. Let’s take Him up on these opportunities for holiness so we 

can realize our greatest potential and become who we were truly destined to be.    

 

RESPONDING TO THE CALL OF CHRIST: 

 

POPE FRANCIS CENTER TRIP this weekend: Thanks for  all the wonderful socks, underwear , hats, gloves, etc. for  the 

guests at Pope Francis Center in Detroit. The majority of these folks are homeless. A dedicated group of parishioners are going to 

downtown Detroit to cook a meal and take all your donations to center guests. If you are interested in joining the group, meet in 

the rear parking lot of St. Owen at 12:15pm this Sunday, November 4 so we can carpool.  

 

THIS WEEKEND: CLOTHING DONATIONS NEEDED: Clean out before Chr istmas ar r ives! There will be a St. Vincent 

de Paul POD in the rear  parking lot to accept your  donation of gently used clothing and small household items. Tax dona-

tion receipts are available in the POD. They are especially looking for gently used warm winter clothing, shoes, boots and pots & 

pans. The donations will go to help the needy be better prepared for the wintry weather ahead. Let’s stuff this POD to the brim! 

 

IN TWO WEEKS: Our  Promise Tree filled with hanging tags will be available in the church nar thex and other  entrances 

the weekend of November 17/18. More information on this program will be detailed next weekend. 

 

CALL TODAY: Sponsorships for  families for  Sharing With A Family are now available. This is a program where needy 

families are identified by staff at St. Scholastica in Detroit, St. Charles Lwanga in Detroit (merger of the former St. Leo & St.    

Cecilia), Capuchin Soup Kitchen Rosa Parks program for Children and Youth in Detroit and some of our own St. Owen families in 

need. The program provides gift cards for each member of the family as well as gift cards for food. We have approximately 215 

individuals available to sponsor. You may sponsor an entire family (varying sizes) or individuals. There are many ways to help. If you 

would like to sponsor a family or need further info, please contact Gail Kearney (248-499-6117) or Susan Potoczak (248-514-9571). 

 

Just 3 ½ weeks away, don’t miss out: ADVENT by CANDLELIGHT---WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 28, at 6:30 p.m.      

Reservations are now being taken. You don’t want to miss this. Besides being a fun social evening, it is a benefit to support our 

Sharing With A Family program which helps our  outreach to those who are in need of assistance providing a Chr istmas 

for their own family. Refer to the event reservation instructions on the following page. Sponsor a table of 8 for $50 or $10 for    

individuals at a mixer table. 

 

                God bless,  

                Karen Heuer  

 

Karen Heuer 

Director of Christian Service 

248-626-2320 

karen.heuer@stowen.org 

Anyone interested in Christian Service, please join us NEXT week on Tuesday, November 13 at 10:00 a.m. in 

the parish center for our monthly Christian Service Commission meeting. We’ll get an update on our various  

ministries and our charitable Christmas projects. Would love to have you join us! 
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Sign up on the St. Owen website:  

www.stowen.org 

For more information or assistance,  

contact Eva Ashor: 248-626-0840. 

OFFERTORY CONTRIBUTION REPORT 

 For week of October 28, 2018 

 Offertory contribution:            $10,224 

 

 Fiscal year July 1, 2018 - June 30, 2019 

 YTD Actual Contributed:  $213,177*         

 YTD Budgeted Contributions: $230,680* 

  SHORTFALL:          ($ 17,503) 

                                            

 

 October Mission Sunday Collection: $3,231 

*Includes online    

  WeShare giving. 

 

 

 

 

 

�

St. Owen’s 15th Annual 

Advent By Candlelight 

 

Wednesday,	November	28,	2018,	6:30	p.m.	�	9:00	p.m.�

�

A	lovely	evening	for	adult	women	of	St.	Owen	Parish	and	their	guests	to	gather,	support	our	“Sharing	With	A	

Family”	program	and	prepare	our	hearts	for	Christmas.�

�

We	will	be	joined	by	our	guest	speaker	Sister	Ann	Shields,	S.G.L.	(Servants	of	God's	Love).	Sr.	Ann	is	an																	

internationally	known	speaker	and	proli%ic	author.	In		addition,	she	hosts	the	daily	radio	program	"Food	for	

the	Journey"	with	Renewal	Ministries,	which	is	broadcast	throughout	North	America.�

�

Reserve	your	place	by	simply	emailing	the	information	below	and	mailing	your	payment	to	secure	

your	spot.		When	payment	is	received,	we	will	mail	or	email	a	con%irmation	letter.	Space	is	limited!	Last	year	

we	%illed	up	quickly,	so	we	must	receive	your	check	to	con%irm	your	place.�

Register now! Email the following information to Cecilia Yee at yee4all@comcast.net.�

�

�	Name�

�	Address�

�	Home/Cell	Phone�

�	Email	Address�

�	Indicate	if	you	will	host	a	table	of	8	for	$50...�

�	Or…	if	you	will	join	a	Mixer	Table	for	$10.�

�	Indicate	whether	you	prefer	to	receive	your	�

			con*irmation	letter	via	mail	or	email.�

 

Checks payable to:� 		� 		St.	Owen	Church		�

		Add	on	memo	line:� 	� 	Advent	By	Candlelight	�

�

Mail to:� � 												� Cecilia	Yee� �

										� 4334	Chimney	Point�

										� Bloom�ield	Hills,	MI		48302�

�

To	join	the	Advent	By	Candlelight	committee	or	have	questions	answered,	contact:�

Barb	Johns:	248�855�9151	♦	barbverdugo@gmail.com�

Vicky	Acosta:	248�538�1275	♦ acostavicky@att.net�

         NOW is the perfect time for doing a QCD from your IRA.  

  (1) Tax benefits for you. 

  (2) Tax benefits for St. Owen. (The Christmas collection is     

              free of the AOD assessment.) 

   

For years the rules allowing a tax-free Qualified Charitable        

Distribution (QCD) from an IRA to a charity have been on-

again, off-again. In 2015, the QCD rules were simplified and 

made permanent. Obtaining the tax benefits for doing a QCD 

from an IRA to a charity has specific requirements: 

(a) minimum age of 70 1/2, (b) maximum dollar amount,  

(c) contribute to an eligible charity and (d) the IRA distribution 

must be payable to the charitable entity not the IRA owner.  

More next week.  

 

**Always consult with your financial advisor.** 

 


